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 1. Meetings.    District 4 is now supporting 28 meetings, 17 meetings are face-to-face, many 
of the face-to-face meetings also provide participation by zoom or conference calls.

 2. Panel 61 Positions  .   As of this Assembly, we are missing only an Alternate GR and 
Alateen coordinator.  However, we have a team of AMIAS who are doing extremely well in 
managing and promoting our Alateen program.

 3. Public Outreach   (PO).  Our PO efforts have taken off during the summer and early fall of 
2021.  Specifics include:
(a) We handed out 250 Al-Anon Faces Alcoholism (AFA) and both Alateen and Al-anon 

pamphlets that we put together in packets and delivered to forty (40) local doctors, 
psychiatrist and licensed mental health counselor offices. We want to reach as many 
people as we can in anticipation of making people aware of both Alateen and Al-Anon 
in District 4 

(b) On September 18th, we shared information on Al-anon and Alateen at the Flagler Open 
Arms Recovery Month Festival in Flagler Beach.

(c) On September 26th, we supported the EPIC Behavioral Healthcare’s inaugural 
“Recovery Fair” in Saint Augustine (photo of our booth to the left)

 4. Communications  
(a) D4 Zoom Account.  We continue to use

the District 4 zoom account, allowing 
large meetings and workshops to be 
easily done. We voted recently to 
renew the account.

(b) Web Site. Our web master, Rae D, 
continues to improve and add 
additional information to our web site.

(c) Reaching out to GR’s.  This continues to be challenging without in-person District 4 
meetings.  At our September 18 GR meeting we decided to get volunteers to reach out 
directly to those meetings where we do not have up-to-date information for CMAs or 
GRs. 

 5. Alateen.   We have five AMAIS in District 4. 
(a) A face-to-face Alateen meeting is now underway in Ormond beach as of early 

September.  
(b) We are making a concerted effort to get more D4 members trained as AMIAS. 

 6. Workshops  
(a) On September 25th, we sponsored a workshop “Encouraging Service” featuring our 

Area 9 Delegate, Evelyn T. 
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